Welcome to June. Things appear to be getting brighter!
I just wanted to start off by thanking our parents for their continued support of Lockport School. Many of our teachers have commented over the last few months how impressed they are with the high level of commitment our parents have shown towards their children’s learning. Although the education of our students has been compromised due to Covid-19, parents have really stepped up which is fantastic.
Our superintendent’s message to parents last week in regards to June:
“Schools will be open for staff and specific programming in early June. Through pre-arranged appointments, students may meet with teachers, counsellors, or clinicians. The school visits are not for the purpose of new instruction.”
Our teachers have started contacting individual parents to organize appointments with students who have been facing challenges. School classes and busing remain suspended for the remainder of the school year. 
Timeline:
June 1-June 12: Learning from Home continues.
June 15-June 19: Learning from Home is complete. No new material. Last chance for students to hand in work. Teachers may continue to have student appointments with a focus on assessments, clinical supports, transition planning and student-specific programming. Students who borrowed laptops are asked to return them.
June 22-June 30: Items that are currently being worked on:
· Grade 9 Students:
· Options to commemorate our Gr. 9 students for their three years here.
· Optional Gr. 9 cap and gown farewell pictures.
· Year end awards.
· Report card and grade 10 timetable distribution.
· Grade 7/8 Students
· Report card and timetable distribution.
· Year end awards.
· Library book collection.
· Grade 6 Students 
· School tours for our incoming Gr.6 to Gr.7 students.
· Timetable distribution.
Dan and I will continue to manage our “Learning from Home” system. Please do not hesitate to contact us should you have any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Darcy Nazimek		Dan Marshall
Principal		Vice Principal
dnazimek@lssd.ca	dmarshall@lssd.ca

